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Home discussion    

question 

Stan asked…                     

What would you do if 

you were worried 

about one of your 

friends? Who could 

you speak to? 

 

                     

D.F Motors                                                                                                                   

Motor engineers Est 1965   A family business that cares       

*Free pick up and delivery *Service and pre-MOT for all types of vehicle, including hybrid and electric cars  

*Approved auto-diagnosis centre  *Ford and Peugeot parts always in stock  *Specialists in VW, Audi and Skoda 

servicing  *Tyres, batteries, exhausts etc supplied  *Bosch air conditioning specialist 

Station Yard, Great Ayton, TS9 6HJ     01642 722106     www.dfmotors.net 

The lower school has been filled with the sound of music this week as children 

from Mrs Murton’s class and Mr Moore’s class have practiced their                

production. The quality of the singing I have heard has been superb.             

Well done, folks! I can’t wait to see the entire performance!  Mrs Channing  

Let’s be healthy together! 
Please remember that 
we only allow water to 
be brought into school 
in children’s water       
bottles. Please don’t 
send juice into school. 
We are more than  
happy for Key Stage 
Two children to bring a 
healthy snack into school 
(nursery, EYFS and Key Stage 
One are provided with fruit in 
school via the Government Fruit 
Scheme), but please ensure that 
this is not in the form of         

chocolate, sweets, 
crisps or nuts and 
that, if grapes are 
provided, they are 
cut in half to    
prevent choking. 
Thank you! 

What has Toby seen this 
week? 

Toby wondered what all 
the fuss was when he 
heard lots of excitement in 
Year One on Monday. 
When the  children were 
out playing at break time, 
he went to have a peep in their  classroom 
and saw that an alien spaceship had      
landed in their outdoor area! No wonder the 
children were excited!                                         
The spaceship had flashing lights and there 
were yellow alien footprints that left a trail 

from the      
spaceship and 
through the hall!               
I wonder what 
the alien thought 
of our school ?!

       Act of Kindness                                                                                               
This week our Act of Kindness 
award goes to Alfie Marsay and 

Charlie Pell. When one of our nursery 
children fell over, they went straight to her 
aid, picked her up and made sure she was 

okay.  
What caring and thoughtful boys they are! 
Abigail Smith has also nominated Elsie-Jo 
Lindo and Chloe Swales for being kind and 

caring friends. How lovely! 

Pupils of the week         

Laurel Shepherd 

Jaxson McEwan 

Elyssa Hayward 

Eddie Grainge 

Charlie Atkins 

Sophia Maylard 

James Cole 

Jude Greenwell 

Esther Sanders 

 

 

Lunchtime Award                                                                                                              
This week our lunchtime award 

goes to   Rebecca Gawthorpe. Well 
done, Rebecca! Your manners and          

behaviour are beautiful!                                        

 Stay safe in the sun! 
It’s lovely when the sun is     

shining - it makes everyone feel 
so much happier . However, we 
must  remember that too much          

exposure to the sun can be           
dangerous to our health.  

Let’s make sure that we wear 
sunscreen every morning and a 

sunhat when outdoors.             
Try to make sure that 
you drink lots of water 
throughout the day to 

stay hydrated and 
healthy! 
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After school clubs 
If you would like to run 

an after school club 
and are happy to go 

through DBS          
clearance, please let 

us know! 

Well done to everyone who has shown us that they have super manners ! 



 

Do you know what your child is accessing online?                                                                             

We have become increasingly concerned about the types of games that some of our youngest children 

are being exposed to at home. We have noticed that children are using the names of characters from 

online games within their play and also drawing detailed pictures of unpleasant and scary characters. 

The characters children mention regularly are from Poppy’s Playground and Roblox games, both of which 

are not deemed suitable or appropriate for young children. Roblox has an age rating of 12+ on some    

devices, and asks that children under the age of 18 have parental consent to play. Although Poppy’s 

Playground does not have an age rating in the UK it is described as a Horror Adventure Game. 

Please ensure that, should your child have access to any form of electronic device , you are aware of 

what they are playing, at all times. It’s also worth making sure that they don’t have access to the device 

without your knowledge (including when everyone in the house is asleep), and that they are not watching 

what their older siblings or family members are playing. Many online games sound innocent from their title 

but contain quite upsetting and disturbing content. 

Technology is wonderful, but can also be harmful to our children if we don’t take action to safeguard 

them. 

Please check to make sure that you have taken the correct scooter home at the end of the day! 

Our school rules 
Everyone in our school family has the 

right to be safe.  
Everyone in our school family has the 

right to learn. 
Everyone in our school family has the 

right to feel valued and  
respected. 

Everyone in our school family has the 
right to be happy. 

JUNE 
20

th 6pm Sept (new) EYFS Parents’ meeting in lower hall  

23
rd Y2 visit to the Museum at Stewart Park 

27
th 10am Y6 leave for East Barnby 

29
th 3.15pm – 4.15pm Sept Y3s’ play date 

5.30pm Sept Y3s’ Parents’ information evening in lower 
hall 

JULY 

1
st Y6 children return from East Barnby (2pm ish) 

4
th
5

th
6

th

8
th 1:45-2:30pm Y6 swimming 

7
th Y1 visit to Flamingo Land 

1.30pm and 6pm Y5/6 performance for parents 

13
th Y6 at Stokesley School  for transition 

14
th 

15
th Whole school transition 

19
th MB/AC/SW classes to visit Flamingo Land 

Pm Y6 out to Stokesley Secondary to see We Will Rock 
You  

20
th 6pm – 8pm Y6 leavers’ disco and BBQ 

22
nd 9.15am Leavers’ service in lower hall – Y6 parents invited 

Break up for a well deserved holiday!   

Huge thanks and good luck to our wonderful Chair of Governors 
Last week, we had our final Academy Improvement Committee governors’ meeting with Mrs Samantha 

Kelly as Chairperson. Sam is a much respected and valued member of our governance structure and has 
brought a wealth of knowledge and experience to our meetings. She has also been a great support to 

leaders as they have carried out their roles. We would like to wish Sam and her family luck and happiness 
when they relocate to their new home during the summer holiday and start their exciting adventure in  

pastures new. 
I am delighted to inform you that Mrs Alison Dumphy-Brook will be appointed as a governor and begin to     
attend Academy Improvement Committee meetings from September. She has a wealth of skills that we 

will be able to utilize and know that she will be warmly welcomed! 

Important dates for your diary 

Look Out! Look out!  
There’s headlice about! 

Unfortunately, we have had 
a case of headlice in 
school this week. Please 
make sure you check your 
child’s hair on a regular 
basis and treat accordingly as per 
advice from your local chemist.                                      
There is no stigma regarding        
children having  
headlice, in fact ,they LOVE clean 
hair! If your child has long hair, it’s 
advisable to make sure it is tied up 
for school. 
Please note that children do not 
have to be absent from school if 
they have had headlice. 


